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NEW NCACTE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR NAMED 
 
During its April 11, 2015 Board Meeting, the NCACTE Board of Directors 

selected Ruth Huff to become the next Executive Director for NCACTE 

effective August 1, 2015.  Ruth has an impressive service history as a 

NCACTE and ACTE leader.  She has served as NCACTE President on 

three different occasions,  ACTE Region II Vice President, member of the 

ACTE Board of Directors, and as chair of several different state level 

committees for many years.  Ruth's leadership experience and enthusiasm 

for NCACTE should help her to be very effective as Executive Director of 

the state association.   

 

2015-16 PRESIDENT-ELECT 
 
Carol Harper has been elected President-Elect for 2015-16.  Carol will be 

installed as the new NCACTE President-Elect during the Assembly of 

Delegates meeting at Summer Conference.   

 

TOM JONES BIDS FAREWELL 
 
Tom Jones, who has served the past 12 years as the executive director of 

NCACTE, will retire from his position on July 31, 2015.  Tom has served 

in challenging years for CTE, advancing and promoting CTE and its 

teachers association, as well as developing new initiatives and directions 

during his tenure.  We wish Tom and his wife Brenda a restful and eventful 

retirement! 

 
Please join us for a special reception honoring Tom on Monday, July 13, 

from 7:00-9:00pm during CTE Summer Conference in Greensboro. 

Brantley Murphy, President 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ruth Huff, Past President 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christy Cheek, President-Elect 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tom Jones, Executive Director 

 



2 

Thank You 
To our  

SponsorsSponsors  
 

Gold Sponsors 
Career Solutions Publishing  (page 19) 

Carolina Training Associates, Inc.  (page 17) 
College Foundation of North Carolina  (page 4) 

Edmentum 
Learning Labs, Inc.  (page 14) 
Lenoir Community College 

Odysseyware 
Seaperch  (page 10) 

WhiteBox Learning  (page 6) 
WIN Learning  (page 8) 

 
Silver Sponsors 

North Carolina Association of Educators  (page 12) 

 
Bronze Sponsors 
Certiport, Inc. 

Johnson & Wales University 



3 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S MESSAGE 
Tom Jones, NCACTE Executive Director 

 Since our last published newsletter, NCACTE has held its Raleigh 
Legislative Policy Seminar and Board of Directors’ Meeting.  This event took place 
Feb. 22-24, 2015, at the DoubleTree by Hilton in Raleigh, N.C.  Over seventy people 
participated in this event.  NC-DPI Career & Technical Education staff members 
were present and lead curriculum update sessions and Summer Conference planning.  
Time was provided for state level committee meetings and division meetings.  Rep. 
Charles Jeter from Mecklenburg County was one of our luncheon speakers. 
 Our NC-DPI staff had arranged for students to be a part of our legislative 
visits. Unfortunately, a snow storm prompted many people to leave on Tuesday 
morning (the day our visits were scheduled) and the cancellation of schools forced us 
to change our plans.  About twenty of us remained and followed through with our 
legislative visits.  The weather had also forced the cancellation of many legislative 
committee meetings which allowed those of us who made the visits to get to see many of the legislators that we would 
not have normally seen. 
 The weather also played havoc on the National Policy Seminar.  Chip Lucas, our NCACTE Legislative 
Committee Chair made the trip and provided leadership for the few people who attended from North Carolina. 
 Since the inclement weather forced us to postpone our Board of Directors’ meeting that had been scheduled for 
Tuesday, February 24th, we rescheduled the Board meeting for Saturday, April 11th, at the DoubleTree by Hilton in 
Raleigh.  During this meeting, Ruth Huff was selected by the Board to become NCACTE’s next Executive Director 
effective August 1st.  Ruth has an impressive service history as a NCACTE and ACTE leader.  She has served as 
NCACTE President on three different occasions, ACTE Region II Vice President, member of the ACTE Board of 
Directors, and as chair of several different state level committees for many years.  Ruth's leadership experience and 
enthusiasm for NCACTE should help her to be very effective as Executive Director of the state association.   
 The Tellers Committee met on April 17th to count ballots for President-Elect.  Carol Harper was 
elected President-Elect for 2015-16.  Carol will be installed as the new NCACTE President-Elect during the Assembly 
of Delegates meeting at Summer Conference.   
 Remember to register for the CTE Summer Conference, July 13-16, 2015, at the Koury Convention Center in 
Greensboro.  All state and division officers and state level committee members should plan to participate in a 
leadership training workshop that is scheduled 9:00 am-11:00 am on Monday morning, July 13th, during Summer 
Conference.  This training is for everyone who will be a part of the 2015-16 Board of Directors and for everyone 
who will be a member of a state level committee. 
 

SUMMER CONFERENCE SCHDULE—FOR NCACTE OFFICERS & COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

 Sunday, July 12, 7:00 pm-9:00 pm  NCACTE Executive Committee Meeting 

 Monday, July 13, 9:00 am-10:00 am  NCACTE Division Treasurers' Meeting. 

 Monday, July 13, 9:00 am-11:00 am  NCACTE Officer/Committee Training 

 Monday, July 13  11:00am-12:00 pm NCACTE Committee Meetings 

 Monday, July 13, 3:00 pm-5:30 pm  NCACTE Board of  Directors’ Meeting 

 Monday, July 13, 5:30 pm-8:30 pm  Exhibitors' Showcase 

 Monday, July 13, 7:00 pm-9:00 pm  Reception Honoring Tom Jones 

 Tuesday, July 14, 8:00 am-12:00 pm  Exhibitors’ Showcase 

 Tuesday, July 14, 3:30 pm-5:30 pm  General Opening Session 

 Tuesday, July 14, 5:30 pm-8:30 pm  Exhibitors’ Showcase & NCACTE President’s Reception 

 Wednesday, July 15, 7:00 am-8:00 am NCACTE Board of Directors’ Meeting 

 Wednesday, July 15, 5:30 pm-8:00 pm NCACTE Assembly of Delegates 

 Thursday, July 16, 3:30 pm-5:00 pm  NCACTE Executive Committee Meeting 
Just a reminder to make frequent visits to our NCACTE website at ncacteonline.org Our website contains 
current information, weekly legislative newsletters, and our NCACTE Handbook.   
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From Your President 
Brantley Murphy 

 

As this school year comes to a close and we reflect on the 

successes and challenges of the past, NCACTE members should be 

proud of what has been accomplished this year.  Our successes have 

not come easy, as anything worth doing requires hard work, but we 

have faced our challenges together and grown stronger as an 

organization.  As we make plans for the summer and next year, let us 

use our experiences to become even better. 

 

Our fall conference was held at Atlantic Beach and was 

designed to allow opportunities for attendees to interact with each 

other and share ideas and strategies.  The conference evaluations 

provided positive feedback and indicated that members valued the 

opportunities to work together across divisions.  As we plan future events, we should continue to include 

team building and cooperative activities that highlight what we have to share with each other. 

 

The spring policy seminar allowed members to conduct a “Town Hall” style meeting to 

brainstorm about issues affecting NCACTE.  Members found that many share the same concerns, but we 

must work together to find solutions to those problems.  Thanks to all members who worked so hard to 

organize students and displays for our legislative visit.  Mother Nature and her surprise snowfall closed 

schools and cancelled student trips, but a few members still made it over to the legislative building to 

speak with lawmakers.  Hopefully the great planning that went into this year’s seminar can be replicated 

next year minus the bad weather! 

 

When Tom Jones announced his retirement plans last summer, NCACTE had to make 

arrangements to select a new executive director.   Four well-qualified candidates from a variety of 

backgrounds were interviewed by the search committee.  The Board of Directors approved Ruth Huff to 

take the position of NCACTE Executive Director this summer.  Ruth has a long history of service to 

NCACTE and has experience in many leadership roles at the state and national level.  She is passionate 

about the organization and is sure to deliver that enthusiasm as Executive Director. 

 

Summer conference is a time for renewal and for transition.  Many divisions have shared that 

their leadership may benefit from two year terms instead of one year terms to allow division officers to 

be more effective.  Those types of adjustments require bylaws changes, but more importantly they 

require discussion and sharing among members.  We have tried to demonstrate and implement effective 

communication at the NCACTE level this year, but there is always room for improvement.  Take 

advantage of opportunities to learn from members of your own division, as well as pick the brains of 

members of other divisions.  Get involved beyond our state.  Seek out opportunities to participate at 

regional and national levels of ACTE and/or your division.  We need to cultivate our own leaders for the 

future.  By talking with our colleagues and working together we can support each other in our efforts for 

continuous improvement. 
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 * Standards-Based * Cloud-Based * Integrated STEM *  
* Project-Based * Differentiated Learning * Full LMS * 

 
 3D STEM Engineering  
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Follow us on Facebook --  NCACTE 
 

North Carolina Association of  

Career and Technical Educators 

From Your Past President 
Ruth Huff 

 
It has been a pleasure to serve as you past-president this year. 
Over the past 3 years I have enjoyed the tasks associated with 
being an executive officer for NCACTE. During this time we 
have accomplished many changes and improvements in the 
association.  Still, there is much work to be done.  My present 
task is to chair the membership committee and to support the 
President. 
 
Membership is critical for the advancement of Career and 
Technical Education.  When legislators and congressmen look 
at our membership numbers it appears we only have a few of 
the over 6,000 teachers who care what happens to CTE.  We must work to show them we are 
all concerned about the students we reach and the difference we make in their lives.  Too many 
times we just sit back and allow others to do the work for us.  As we approach the end of this 
school year and begin to finalize plans for Summer Conference we must begin now to save 
money for our membership dues.  From now until July $60.00 is not too much to put back to 
join this valuable organization. This $60.00 will get you a membership into NCACTE and your 
respective division.   To also join ACTE you will need $80.00 more to receive more benefits 
from the National organization. 
 
What do you expect from the association? Advocacy, staff development, new ideas, or shared 
classroom activities and many other benefits you need to explore.  You must join to reap all the 
benefits of membership.   If you feel something is lacking from the organization, let the leaders 
know so this can be addressed.  Many of you have ideas that could benefit our members, but 
do not offer the suggestions to make it happen. Join the association and let’s make it happen 
together. As we work to hire a new Executive Director, there will be changes and a perfect time 
to become active and support our efforts. 
 

Please bring your gaming sills to summer conference as we will have a carnival theme with 
each division having a game of their own, as will the NCACTE booth, during registration.  Come 
by these booths, and see what you can win. Let’s join our efforts together to help CTE and 
NCACTE grow. 
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From Your President-Elect 
Christy Cheek 

 
Spring time!  It is my favorite time of the year.  Most people may think 

of spring as a time to clean out their closets, dust everything in sight, 

wash windows, and prepare a garden.  But, when I think of spring, I 

think of the beauty that surrounded me as a child growing up on an 

apple farm. The trees would bloom and the sights and smells of "apple-

life" signaled that a new crop would be ready soon. Recognizing that a 

new crop (and ultimately a bountiful harvest) was and still is dependent 

on many factors, so too is "new" in our organization. 

 

As NCACTE prepares to say goodbye to a leader who has made a profound impact on Career and Technical 

Education, it is also a time to reflect on the factors that made our organization strong in the past, analyze 

what is needed for the future and design a plan that supports commitment, sustainability, and innovation.  To this, 

I think it is important for us to remember why we became educators and how we can make a positive impact in 

students' lives daily. I know for me, Career and Technical Education provided me the connection to academics 

and brought that true relevance that I had to see. During this pivotal time in our organization's history, I think it 

is important to merge our voices for a collective vision, assure all members that they are 

important and valued, and seek input from stakeholders on how to grow. 

 

NCACTE's success has been and will continue to be in the human capital that our organization holds. Its success 

lies in its members and we must do everything possible to respect and honor the past and look to 

the future to ensure continued advocacy for Career and Technical Education.  I urge everyone to ask a fellow 

educator to join us as we continue promoting Career and Technical Education and what it does for 

students across North Carolina. 

 

I also want to thank the Technology Engineering and Design (TED) division for the work they did at the spring 

STEM conference in Asheville.  This innovative professional development took place May 14-15th, and was open 

to all divisions so any teacher or support staff could attend.  The conference revolved around STEM and showed 

how STEM education could be infused into all curriculum areas. Participants were able to see how the Biltmore 

Company used STEM strategies to sustain and grow their business during a behind the scenes tour; also a 3-D 

printer showcase allowed participants to listen and engages with representatives to see how to use this type of 

technology as a tool in their classrooms; and participants were able to attend a literacy session to learn how to 

engage students and break down those difficult literacy barriers students struggle with.  I applaud them for 

offering quality professional development to everyone, so that all divisions could benefit and members could 

work together. 

 
In closing, the countdown is on.  I encourage you to thank a fellow educator for what he/she does each day. 

Tell him/her how exciting it is to be a CTE teacher and how awesome it is to be connected to a program that 

changes students' lives each day.  I hope everyone has a wonderful end of the school year and I look forward to 

seeing you this summer.   

 

Take care. 
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Agriculture Division 

Dear Colleagues,  
 
In agriculture, we always welcome the rebirth that spring brings be-
cause we understand that with rebirth comes new opportunities.  Our 
students and teachers have had many opportunities to lead and grow 
our profession over the last few months.  Here are a few of the high-
lights: 
 
On February 12, FFA members from all over North Carolina partici-
pated in FFA Legislative Day in Raleigh.  This special day allowed 
students to learn the legislative process and how laws are made.  It also gave students an op-
portunity to meet with their own senators and representatives and ask questions they believe 
are important to the future of agriculture.    

 
Throughout the months of March and April, 
North Carolina FFA partnered with university 
and corporate sponsors to allow students op-
portunities to compete in various Career Devel-
opment Events.  Students showcased public 
speaking skills, judging skills and decision-
making skills that will benefit them not only as 
they further their education but also as they 
begin choosing careers.  Students also partici-
pated in MEGA leadership conference in 
Greensboro which is a two-day intensive lead-
ership experience for our chapter leaders. 
 
It wasn’t all fun and no play for our teachers.  
New teachers are encouraged to take part in 

the DELTA induction program at the North Carolina FFA Center at White Lake.  This two-day 
program was held in March and meets twice per year to assist new teachers in classroom man-
agement and how to run the day-to-day aspects of a total agriculture program.   
 
Twelve teacher leaders in the agriculture division also participated in the second annual Ag Ed 
Leadership Cohort in February.  This program targets teachers with 10-20 years of experience 
and helps to develop their skills as leaders in agricultural education and is sponsored by the 
North Carolina Small Grain Growers Association.  
 
As we near the end of the school year we all look forward to the North Carolina State FFA Con-
vention to be held on June 16-18 in Raleigh.  Students will compete in state-level Career Devel-
opment Events, be recognized for past accomplishments and our new state FFA officers will be 
selected.  We look forward to introducing them when we see you all at CTE Summer Confer-
ence in July.  
 
Sincerely,  
Kaye Harris 
North Carolina Agriculture Teacher’s Association President 
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ADMINISTRATION DIVISION 
 
Mrs. Laureen G. Jones, Interim President 
 
A special thank you goes out to Mrs. Laureen G. Jones, for serving the remainder of 
Mr. Aaron Fleming’s term as President of the NCACTEA.  Mrs. Jones, CTE Director at 
Franklin County Schools for the past twelve years, is no stranger to our organization.  
Many of you may recall that she served as our president in 2009.  She is a valued leader 
in NCACTE and has graciously given her time and talents to our organization many 
times throughout the years. 
 

With that, we offer congratulations to Mr. Fleming, on his appointment as the Policy Advisor for Agriculture and 
Education for NC House Speaker Tim Moore.  Mr. Fleming was the CTE Director in Lee County and former chair 
of the NCACTE’s Legislative Committee.  We appreciate Mr. Fleming’s leadership in the NCACTE organization 
and wish him well in his new role.   
 
As we enter this time of year where we are closing one school year and planning for the next, I am reminded of 
these words from Tony Robbins, self-help guru and life coach:  “It’s not about your resources; it’s about your re-
sourcefulness.”     I believe this describes the current plight of educators.  Budget shortfalls and pending budget 
cuts are pressing us more and more to be resourceful as we promote CTE, take advantage of opportunities, and 
work together to carry forth the mission of CTE.  
 
We appreciate the most recent efforts of our NCACTE Legislative Committee for taking advantage of an oppor-
tunity to prepare presentations and handouts for the annual NCACTE Legislative Seminar held in Raleigh in Feb-
ruary.  These members include George Brooks (Cumberland County), Todd Williams (Iredell-Statesville), Carol 
Harper (Rowan County), Lisa Roberts (Buncombe County), Chip Lucas (Cumberland County) and Daryle Nobles 
(Fayetteville Tech).  Also, special thanks to former President Fleming, Legislative Committee Chair Chip Lucas, 
Executive Director Tom Jones, and lobbyist Dave Simpson who made presentations to nearly 100 attendees and 
two lawmakers.  Their participation was part of a three-day NCACTE event that included visits to the NC legisla-
tive office buildings to visit with legislators from their home districts. According to Chip Lucas, CTE Director at 
Cumberland County Schools, “We had another excellent NCACTE Legislative Policy Seminar with two outstand-
ing legislative presentations and our members visiting with lawmakers.”   These are great examples of members 
taking advantage of opportunities to make a difference by helping our voice be heard! 
 
Hats off to the good work being done throughout the state by the Education and Workforce Innovation Commis-
sion Award recipients.  School districts, community college partners, and business and industry have stepped up to 
Governor McCrory’s challenge to create programs that support students from diverse regions, and ensure that all 
students have access to career and college opportunities.   These award winners are utilizing their innovative grant 
funding in remarkable ways.  Several districts have plans to establish, build, reinvent, and/or sustain a variety of 
career academies—many focused on STEM—from elementary level to high school (Charlotte-Mecklenburg, Surry 
County, Davidson County/Lexington City/Thomasville City, Duplin County, Buncombe County, Beaufort County, 
Durham Public Schools.)  Other districts are working to increase their capacity to build career and college promise 
pathways by developing plans in collaboration with their service-area community college (Chatham/Harnett/Lee/
Central Carolina Community College; Winston-Salem/Forsyth County/Forsyth Technical College; Rutherford 
County Schools/Isothermal Community College.)  The Granville/Franklin/Vance/Warren County school districts 
are collaborating with Vance-Granville Community College to support advanced manufacturing career pathways 
and training alliances. These are all great examples of members working in collaboration with one another and 
taking advantage of funding resources to address education and workforce needs in their communities!   
 
Whether or not you were a part of the legislative activities in February or a member of team that was a grant recip-
ient, you are ALL an integral part of the NCACTE Administrators who strive daily to use your resources to create 
opportunities to fulfill the CTE mission “to empower all students to be successful citizens, workers and leaders in 
a global economy.”  Your school district, community, and state are better because of the good work that you do!  
We wish you a smooth closing to this school year and look forward to seeing you at the CTE Summer Conference 
in Greensboro, NC, in July 12-14, 2015. 
        Respectfully submitted, Trina Williams 
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TRADE & INDUSTRIAL EDUCATION 
 
Hello fellow colleagues.  It’s Beth Alexander, your 2014/2015 NCTIETA  
president again.  I hope everyone is ready for an exciting Summer  
Conference.  We have a lot of activities, workshops, and Professional  
Development for you.  Mark your calendars for July 12-15.   
 
We are recruiting for a President elect for NCTIETA.  We will train and  
prepare you for your duties.  We are also looking for help on several  
committees.  Please let me know if you are interested in any of these tasks  
so we can begin training.  (beth.alexander@carteretk12.org) 
 
In Carteret County, there is an event called Paws Pet House Challenge.  Students from all three High 
Schools design and build Dog Houses with money donated by Paws.  The houses are displayed at the 
Home Garden show in March.  They are sold in a silent auction and proceeds benefit the Pet Adoption 
and Welfare Society of Carteret county Humane society.  Prizes are awarded in various areas, and are 
donated from local building supply businesses.  The pictures shown below are from West Carteret High 
School. 
 
I also wanted to show you how a Drafting student used his Auto-
CAD, drafting skills to design a Surf board rack that would fit 
into the back of his truck.  He took the appropriate measure-
ments based on his truck bed and surfboards.  The design was 
transferred to a working drawings using AutoCad.  To bring his 
design to life and for it to be more meaningful, he then built it in 
his construction shop class.  It is enlightening to see our students 
use learned skills to benefit their lives.  This is what, I as CTE 
teacher, takes pride in.  

 
I am requesting that you share an activity that your students are 
doing in your classes.  Please send the specific details to the be-
low email address.  Please include the activities, pictures and 
successes so it can be put in our newsletter.  Let’s tell the world 
who we are!!!! 
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IMC Division 
 
Summer Conference is fast approaching and we will be recognizing Regional Instructional Manage-

ment Coordinators of the Year at our divisions Instructional Management of the Year Awards 

Ceremony and Banquet.  At the ceremony one of the Regional Instructional Management Coordi-

nators of the Year will be named the 2015 Instructional Management Coordinator of the Year to 

represent all IMC’s.   

 
The Instructional Management Coordinators Awards Ceremony and Banquet is open to members of the 

NCACTE IMC Division.  Other NCACTE division members and IMC’s who are not a current member of the 

NCACTE IMC Division may attend the awards ceremony by joining the division by June 30th or by completing 

the Instructional Management Coordinator of the Year Awards Ceremony and Banquet registration form posted 

in the NCACTE section on the IMC Moodle and mailing it along their payment to Penny Lewis at the address 

below by June 30th.  
Penny Lewis, North Lenoir High School, 2400 Institute Road, La Grange, NC 28551 
 
In order to be considered for the Regional Instructional Management Coordinator of the Year, the individual 

must be a member of the NCACTE IMC Division.  Also, in order to vote in your User Group for the Regional 

Instructional Management Coordinator of the Year, you must also be a member of the NCACTE IMC Division.     

 
In other news, we are busy planning our IMC Fall Mini Conference scheduled for October 5-6, 2015.  Registra-

tion information will be coming soon and posted on the IMC Moodle in the NCACTE section.  If you are inter-

ested in offering a professional development session, or would like to request professional development in a par-

ticular area, please contact Madeline Tucker at madeline.tucker@onslow.k12.nc.us   or Kim Brewington at 

kim.brewington@ccs.k12.nc.us.  NCACTE members will receive a discount on their IMC Fall Mini Conference 

registration.  This is just another great reason to be a member of our IMC Division.   

 

Below are some other benefits to being a member of our IMC Division:  

 

 

 

The 2014-15 year is swiftly coming to an end.  The IMC Division of NCACTE is seeking additional members to 

participate in leadership and planning roles for the 2015- 2016 year.  If you are willing to serve as an officer, on a 

committee, or in any other  capacity, please contact Madeline Tucker or Kim Brewington. 

       Chance to participate in building the organization 
  

       “Smaller” group settings in meetings 

       Chance to network 
  

       Builds capacity to see “the big picture” 

       Build awareness of other divisions 
  

       Chance to develop leadership skills 

       Resume builder 
  

      Professionalism - membership demonstrates you are a leader 

       Provide quality staff development 
  

       Professional gatherings focused on our specific needs 

       Specialized training for new IMCs 
  

       Professional leadership opportunities 

       Way to reach out to others and new members 
  

       Consideration for IMC of the Year--recognition for our position 

       Input into summer conference planning 
  

       Opportunity to have voice in the organization 

mailto:madeline.tucker@onslow.k12.nc.us
mailto:kim.brewington@ccs.k12.nc.us
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NC-ALIVE Division 
 

Some of our members met in Raleigh for the Legislative Policy Seminar and Board of Directors’ Meet-

ing February 22-24, 2015. The Standing Committee Members met on Sunday, February 22. Later that 

afternoon each Division that was present had a meeting and provided a report that had to be sent to 

Shakema Wilson.  NC-ALIVE’s Division Meeting was done by President Elect, Barry Oxendine due to 

our President’s attendance at another meeting. Mr. Oxendine provided the agenda and gave updates 

for NC-ALIVE.  

 
On Monday, February 23, 2015 was provided with Curriculum development activities and legislative 

information for networking on Tuesday at the Legislative building. David Simpson, our lobbyist intro-

duced our speaker, Rep. Charles Jeter, who shared some updates with the group. On Tuesday, even 

though it snowed, we headed for the Legislative building to meet with representatives from our district 

to share information about CTE and the dropout rate. The luncheon and Board of Directors’ Meeting 

had to be cancelled and rescheduled for a later date due to the weather.   

 
Registration information was sent out in early February for the NC-ALIVE Spring Workshop to be held 

April 17, 2015. Registration information for the NC-ALIVE Leadership workshop went out to Regional 

Directors and CTE Directors in all the school systems across the State to share with CTE teachers.  

An updated letter requesting donations was provided and sent to committee members to request do-
nations for CTE Summer Conference.  Returned e-mails were corrected and information was sent out 

again to members.  In addition, Committee members shared in making phone calls from the inactive list 

and marked through person’s name that were retired or deceased.  This list was to be given to Tom 

Jones to so ensure the names of members be removed that were no longer active. 

 

Discussion was made to the group to let CTE teachers know that NC-ALIVE is a leadership organiza-

tion that is open to all CTE teachers. Discussion topics included making the effort to recruit new mem-

bers and bring in new teachers and younger members as well. The Committee discussed the Carnival 

set-up for Summer Conference (money toss), in which members and committee members are encour-

aged to help. We know that a number of our members belong to other organizations, but may be will-

ing to help share the time with NC-ALIVE as well. It was suggested that members bring prizes to Sum-

mer Conference for the Carnival.  Committee members were asked to bring door prizes to the Spring 

Workshop on April 17, 2015, as well. The website for NC-ALIVE is up and running for members to 

view and others that would like to know what we are doing these days (www.ncalivewebs.com). 

http://www.ncalivewebs.com
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Executive Committee: 
 1. President…………………………….……..Brantley Murphy 
 2. President-Elect………………………………..Christy Cheek 
 3. Immediate Past President…………………………Ruth Huff 
 4. Recording Secretary………………….........Shakema Wilson 
 5. Finance Officer………………………………..Brenda Jones 
 6. Parliamentarian…………………………………….Bill Ellis 
 7. Historian .………………………………………Bena Weires 
 8. Vice-President. (Elected by BOD)…….Elizabeth Alexander 
  Vice-President (Elected by BOD)…………………….vacant 
9. Vice-President (President’s Division)…………..Kaye Harris 
10. Executive Director……………………………….Tom Jones 
 
Vice Presidents: (representing divisions) 
11. Administration……………………………….Laureen Jones 
* Agricultural Education …………………………Kaye Harris 
12. Business Education……………………………….Janet Blue 
13. Family and Consumer Sciences…………..Patricia Robinson 
14. Guidance……………………………………….Dan Shuping 
15. Health Science Education…………………Katherine Pardue 
16. Instructional Management…………………Madeline Tucker 
17. Marketing Education………………………..Rhonda Farmer 
18. NC-ALIVE…………...……………………..Sandra Murphy 
 New and Related Services…………………………….vacant 
 Special Needs……………………………………. …...vacant 
19. Technology Education……………………….Emily Quadrio 
* Trade and Industrial Education………...Elizabeth Alexander 
 
 
ADVISORY COUNCIL 
Director of Career & Technical Ed. NC DPI………Jo Anne Honeycutt 
 
Director of Career & Technical Ed. NC Community  
 College System………………………….....Robert Witchger 
 
 
 
 

 
Vice Presidents-Elect: (representing divisions) 
20. Administration……………………………………Anna Hair 
 Agricultural Education………………………………..vacant 
21. Business Education………………………...Deborah Daniels 
22. Family and Consumer Sciences……………..Karrell Darden 
23. Guidance……………………………………..Jessica Shimer 
24. Health Science Education……………….Allyson Cline-Bell 
25. Instructional Management…………………Kim Brewington 
26. Marketing Education…………………………..Pam Brunner 
27. NC-ALIVE………………………………….Barry Oxendine 
 New and Related Services…………………………….vacant 
 Special Needs…………………………………………vacant 
28. Technology Education…………………………Erik Schettig 
 Trade and Industrial Education……………………….vacant 
 
Standing Committee Chairmen: 
29. Awards Chair………………………………….Derrick Fogg 
* Bylaws Chair……………………………………….Bill Ellis 
30. Legislation Chair………………………………...Chip Lucas 
* Membership Chair (Immed. Past President)……...Ruth Huff 
31. Newsletter Chairman (and Editor)…………Paul Heidepriem 
32. Nominations Chair………………………………..Liz Vaden 
33. Past Presidents…………………………Graham Yarborough 
34. Professional Development Chair……………Teresa Murphy 
35. Public Information Chair………………………...Tony Bello 
36. Resolutions Chair…………………………….Josh Singleton 
* Strategic Plan Chair (President-Elect)………..Christy Cheek 
37. Tellers Chair…………………………………Linda Wiggins 
38. Ways and Means Chair……………………Michael Holman 
 
ACTE Region 2 Policy Committee State Representative… 
     .…..Pamela Orbison 
 
Note: * denotes member already included in Board of Directors count. 
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JOIN ACTE / NCACTE ONLINE 

 
 
Now it’s even easier to join !   
  No more paper forms ! 
 
Follow this link to the membership site: 
http://ncacteonline.org/membership.html 

 
 Cash, Check, VISA, Master Card, and  
       American Express accepted. 
 

 

 

September 17-19,2015 
NCACTE Board of Directors’ Meeting and Professional 
Development Workshop—Raleigh 
 
September 24-27, 2015 
ACTE Region II Conference—Montgomery, AL 
 
November 19-22, 2015 
ACTE CareerTech Vision 2015—New Orleans, LA 
 
February, 2016 
Career & Technical Education Month 
 
February 18-20,2016 
NCACTE Board of Directors’ Meeting and Professional 
Development Workshop—Atlantic Beach 
 
February 29 - March 2, 2016 
ACTE National Policy Seminar—Arlington, VA 
 
May 23-24, 2016 
Raleigh Legislative Policy Seminar—Raleigh 

https://www.acteonline.org/

